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Natchez Trace Parkway Proposes Pilot Project to Add 
Rumble Strips to Improve Motor Road Safety  
 
TUPELO, MS:  The Natchez Trace Parkway (Parkway) seeks public comments 

November 18 through December 20, 2019 on a proposal to install audible pavement 

markings form milepost 291 to 331 in Colbert and Lauderdale Counties in Alabama, and 

in Prentiss and Tishomingo Counties in Mississippi. Research suggests audible 

pavement markings reduce accidents. Comments can be submitted electronically or 

written (see how to provide comments below). 

 

From 2014 to 2018, lane departures account for 91% of motor vehicle fatalities along 

the Parkway. Over that 4-year period, 39 crashes resulted in 46 deaths. “Lane 

departure is the dominant traffic safety concern for the Parkway,” stated Central 

District Law Enforcement Ranger John Hearne. The fatality rate from lane departure 

crashes along the Parkway almost doubles the national average of 52%. The Federal 

Highway Administration and Parkway staff are considering the installation of raised 

pavement markers or rumble strips along the centerline and both edges of the 

Parkway. 

 

Although the public has suggested constructing a road shoulder or bike lane to improve 

safety, it is not a feasible alternative for the Parkway due to significant environmental 

impacts to natural resources, prohibitive costs, and adverse impacts to the protected 

design intent of the cultural landscape. 
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The National Park Service cares for special places saved by the American people so that all may experience our heritage. 
 

“Engineering controls, such as the proposed rumble strips, will help avert drivers 

when they veer toward the edge or centerline. Research suggests these markings will 

reduce the number of serious crashes along the Parkway,” said Hearne. 

 

How to Provide Comments 
 
The public comment period will occur November 18 through December 20, 2019. 

Comments can be submitted electronically via the National Park Service’s Planning, 

Environmental, and Public Comment (PEPC) website: 

https://parkplanning.nps.gov/parkwaysafety  

 
Submit written comments to: 
 
Superintendent 
Natchez Trace Parkway 
2680 Natchez Trace Parkway 
Tupelo, MS 38804 
 
Before members of the public include their address, phone number, e-mail, or other 

personal identifiable information (PII), be aware that the entire comment – including 

PII – could be made public at any time. Commenters may request to withhold PII from 

public review, however, we cannot guarantee that we will be able to do so. 

 

PHOTO CAPTION: Highway 7 in Oxford, MS, showing centerline and edge line rumble 

strip. 
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About the National Park Service. More than 20,000 National Park Service employees care 
for America’s 419 national parks and work with communities across the nation to help 
preserve local history and create close-to-home recreational opportunities. Learn more at 
www.nps.gov.  
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